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Late December 2017 - Holiday Issue 
 

Beginning this month with our December 2017 Holiday Issue we will again try to offer a second month-

ly issue of the CBD Chatter. This second issue will a shortened brief issue with reminders, quick links 

for more information, updates and timely notices. Please take time to enjoy the holiday season with 

friends, family, and your scouting family. HAPPY HOLIDAYS! 
 

 Steve EngelðEditor  

January/February 

Roundtables 
 

Cub Scout January and February 

Roundtables will feature discussion of poli-

cies and procedures for registering girls into 

the Cub Scout program. Be sure to invite “all” 

your unit leadership to attend. 
 

Boy Scout January Roundtable will include 

Inventing Merit Badge at 6:15 pm, Citizenship 

Community Part 1 at 6:30 pm. and Merit 

Badge Counselor Training from 6:15 to 7:00 

pm. Contact Joe Schulte to sign up for these 

programs. 
 

OA Chapter Meeting Remember  OA Chap-

ter Meetings are held each month during 

roundtables. Invite your OA Representative to 

attend. 
 

OA Unit Elections OA Election Team train-

ing will again take place at the January and 

February Roundtables. Plan to have a mini-

mum of 2 youth and 2 adult leaders at one of 

these sessions. 

 

OA Winter 

Banquet 
 

Chief Black Dog(GO!) will be hosting the OA 

Winter Banquet for 2018. Both youth and 

adult OA members are needed to help staff 

this event. Please contact Kay Stewart for 

more Information. 

 

 

Combined District 

Committee/Commissioner Meeting 
 

A combined District Committee and Commission-

er Meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 2, 

2018. The discussion will focus on how well we 

are doing, goals for the coming year, preliminary 

calendar planning, and admission of girls into the 

Cub Scout program. Please share questions, sug-

gestions, and concerns with your commissioner or 

district committee chairs to bring to this meeting. 

 

Friends of Scouting 
 

The Friends of Scouting 2017-18 campaign is un-

derway, and more than $1.1 million dollars was 

raised at the annual Million Dollar Day breakfasts 

in St. Paul and at Base Camp! The 2017-18 FOS 

Campaign is off to a great start. Be sure to contact 

Lisa Fix, Family Friends of Scouting Coordinator, 

with your FOS Unit Coordinator contact infor-

mation and presentation date.  
 

School Night for Scouting - Follow Up 
 

Just a week or so left in the year. Be sure to turn 

in any outstanding application ASAP. Complete 

follow up with interested families from school 

night. Remember, recruiting must be year around, 

taking advantage of every opportunity to recruit 

new scouts. Anytime is the perfect time for an in-

vite a friend, neighbor, or families to an “invite a 

friend” event.  
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Calendar 
 

December 24 Christmas Eve 

December 25 Christmas Day 

January 1 New Year’s Day 

January 2 Commissioner/Committee Mtg 

January 11 Roundtable 

 OA Chapter Meeting 

 OA Election Training 

January 13 Wood Badge Breakfast 

January 13 OA Winter Banquet 

January 20 Council Coordinated 

 Committee Meetings 
 

Leadership Award Nominations 

District Dinner 
 

Your Scouting program is successful because 

of your volunteer leadership! Coming up soon 

is your once-a-year opportunity to nominate 

those people for awards in several categories, 

which will be presented at the Volunteer 

Recognition Dinner on Saturday, April 28, 

2018. Categories include: 

¶ Spark Plug (one registered leader from 

each unit) 

¶ Outstanding Leader (several leadership 

positions) 

¶ Distinguished Leadership (for unit ser-

vice) 

¶ District Award of Merit (for service to the 

DISTRICT) 

¶ Chartered Partner of the Year 

Nomination forms for 2018 are on the district 

website, under Activities, Volunteer Recogni-

tion Dinner. The nomination deadline is 

Thursday, March 8, 2018. Look for more info 

and details at Roundtable, and in the Chatter! 
 

A Scout is Reverent 
 

Once again, while searching the internet, I came 

across this prayer I would like to share with 

you. A Scout’s Prayer by Lord Baden-Powell, 

found on scoutermom.com. I believe this to be 

acceptable to all religious affiliations. 
 

This prayer is attributed to Lord Baden-Powell 

himself. B-P clearly believed that faith was an 

important component of his Scouting program. 

So while Scouting is not specific to any particu-

lar faith, there is a spiritual aspect to it. This 
 

- A Scout is Reverent continued next column 

- A Scout is Reverent continued 
 

prayer, based on the Scout Law, would be appro-

priate for most groups of Scouts. 
 

A Scoutôs Prayer 
 

Our Father, 

Make us Trustworthy, for there are those who trust 

us. 
 

Make us Loyal, for through loyalty we reach our 

highest ideals. 
 

Teach us to be Helpful, for through helpfulness do 

we forget our selfness. 
 

Make us Friendly, for there are so many who need 

a friend. 
 

Train us in Courtesy, for courtesy is the carpet on 

life’s floor. 
 

Make us kind for kindness is the oil in the cogs of 

life’s machinery. 
 

Insist upon our Obedience, for victory comes only 

to him who obeys. 
 

Make us Cheerful, for cheerfulness is the green 

grass among the rocks in the path of life. 

Train us in Thrift, for thrifty habits brighten our 

future. 
 

Make us Brave; brave in the dark and brave in the 

light; but save us from becoming fakers in bravery. 
 

Help us to be Clean – clean in thoughts, in speech,    

and in deed. And may we remember that our bod-

ies are Thy holy temples, and that any abuse there-

of is to tamper with Thy Great Plans. 
 

Above all, O God, help us to be Reverent toward 

all things which Thou hast made for our enjoyment 

when we are in Thy great out-of-doors, among the 

trees, along the streams, and on the Hillsides. May 

we know it was Thee who made the waters to 

flow, the trees to reach heavenward, the mountains 

to endure to all ages. 
 

In all these things we ask that Thou wilt help us. 

And may we never forget the Scout Oath to which 

we all have pledged ourselves, so that through Thy 

help we may live these points of our Scout Law. 
 

Amen. 

http://www.northernstarbsa.org/2018-wood-badge-breakfast
https://scoutingevent.com/250-OAWinterBanquet2018


Pinewood Derby 
 

The Chief Black Dog (GO!) District Pinewood 

Derby will be held on Saturday, April 7th, 

2018 at the Falcon Ridge Middle School Cafe-

teria. Check out www.PwdRacing.com (for 

local info, workshops, races, etc.) or 

www.PwdRacingLeague.com (a National Fo-

rum - extremely helpful) 

 

Puerto Rico Scouting 

Hurricane Disaster Relief 
 

Puerto Rico was hard hit by Hurricane Maria 

about 3 months ago. The Boy Scouts of Ameri-

ca, Puerto Rico have also been hit by this dev-

astation. For more information on the recovery 

efforts and how to assist, here a couple of 

links: 
 

Hurricane Maria affects BSA members in 

Puerto Rico. 
 

Rebuilding Puerto Rico Council’s Guajataka 

Scout Reservation 

 

Use Amazon Smile and 

Support Northern Star Council 
 

Support Northern Star Council; use Amazon 

smile when you order thru Amazon. Works just 

like Amazon and a donation is made to North-

ern Star Council. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Roundtable attendees participate in the annual ornament 

exchange game and then enjoy some holiday treats. 

 

 

 

College of Commissioner 

Service 
 

The annual College of Commissioner Service was 

held on Saturday, November 18, 2017 at the St 

Paul College. The College offers basic to advanced 

training for Unit Commissioners, Assistant and 

District Commissioners, Roundtable Commission-

ers and anyone interested in Commissioner Ser-

vice. Training ranges from Unit Commissioner 

Basic Training to advanced levels from Bachelor, 

Masters, Doctorate Project and Advanced Studies. 

Fifteen Scouters from Chief Black Dog (GO!) at-

tended as participants and staff. Several have com-

pleted their Doctoral Project. Another reason Chief 

Black Dog (GO!) leads the council in Commis-

sioner Service and many other areas. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Chief Black Dog (GO!) Quality Assurance Team at the 

College of Commissioner Service. 

 

Wood Badge Bead Ceremony 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Daniel Knutson, our District Program Relations Executive 

(PRE), is presented his beads at the December Roundtable.  
 

Woodbadge is advanced leadership training availa-

ble to all unit leaders. For more information go to 

Wood Badge or consider attending Wood Badge 

Breakfast (see calendar). Fellow Wood Badgers, 

invite an interested leader to attend as your guest 

http://www.PwdRacing.com
http://www.PwdRacingLeague.com
https://blog.scoutingmagazine.org/2017/09/28/hurricane-maria-update-members-bsa-family-puerto-rico/
https://blog.scoutingmagazine.org/2017/09/28/hurricane-maria-update-members-bsa-family-puerto-rico/
https://blog.scoutingmagazine.org/2017/11/08/buy-patch-help-rebuild-puerto-rico-councils-beloved-camp-guajataka/
https://blog.scoutingmagazine.org/2017/11/08/buy-patch-help-rebuild-puerto-rico-councils-beloved-camp-guajataka/
http://www.northernstarbsa.org/about-wood-badge-adult-leader-training

